TOWN OF GREENVILLE APRIL MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday, April 10,2001 Meeting Time: 7:30 p.m.

- I. MINUTES OF MARCH MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS
 - A. ANNEXATION FOR JESSE'S LANDSCAPING
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)
 - A. Parking for Greenville Elementary School
 - B. Floyd Co. Solid Waste Dist. Location for Recycling (Across from Chinese Rest.)
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
- B. TOWN MARSHAL
 - 1. Personal Manual
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- D. FINANCE (Jack Sprigler)
- V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING _____April 10, 2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:30 p.m. with Councilmen Ray Gibson, David Matthews, Hanzel Barclay and mike Receveur present as was Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler. Also attending was those interested persons on attached list.

Ray Gibson motioned the Council dispense with the reading of the March meetings and approve as written; with exceptions so noted. Council approved the motion and the minutes were approved 5-0.

Council gave final reading to Ordinance G 2001-T-008. By a vote of 5-0 the Council approved Ordinance G 2001-T-008 and Fiscal Plan as it pertains to this Ordinance. The Ordinance will take effect sixty (60) days after publication.

Michelle Lincoln of the Floyd County Solid Waste District informed the Council the District is proposing establishing a re-cycling center in Greenville along U.S. 150 and West 3rd Streets; that the center will be landscaped and kept in the best of condition. Ted Miller stated the Council needed more time to assess the proposal and to receive input from the citizens of Greenville, possible through a public meeting, before the Council could properly address the plan. The meeting would be held to enable the citizens to vote "for" or "against" the plan. The proposal was tabled until the May meeting at which time the Council will set a public hearing/meeting date.

The Council accepted proposals for drainage repairs along the Greenville/ Georgetown Road from U.S. 150 to West Harrison Street. Proposals submitted:

Herron Excavating.....\$4,785 (Culverts & Catchbasins Seal Pro Coatings Inc. \$4,030 (Paving) Libs Paving Co...... \$1,550 (Paving)

Council will review each proposal and consider these at the May meeting.

Council voted 5-0 on motion by Hanzel Barclay to establish travel re-imbursement of 3.32 per mile for elected officials and employees of the Town and Utility for travel on official business. This is rate is keeping in line with the County rate.

Council approved 5-0, claims for the Town and Utility.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned on motion by Mike Receveur and David Matthews.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

he/Council

Michelle Lincold Floyd Co. Siller, Bill Schmidt 91 12 my 13 0 Chris Food amanda Gord Barban Gellert 8980 token til Genda Dencer of her to have had Buer Domon green that the ground the arrest John Leashman From how Office -AND Moore Town marshal Mike Sanold Mike TRAIL